
Site Report – Pilot Point School – September 2022
To: Superintendent Kasie Luke
and LPSD School Board Members

From: Kitza Durkop, Long Term Substitute

Outstanding Activities and Events
Reading buddies in the elementary room has been very exciting for students. Students in Newhalen have
picked a book and read it to Pilot Point students through Zoom. Both student groups were excited to connect
and read. Pilot Point students share the book: “Dragon’s Love Tacos” that everyone loved.

Jenny Shryock with our BBRCTE visited to support students in signing up for events.
Nels Ure - School Photographer visited, and students and parents participated.
Michael Janecek - School Improvement - Smokehouse completed; the community will decide on October 6
where it will be stored and housed; currently working on the sauna.
Bill Cornell & Kasie Luke visited and met with parents, students, and community leaders about potential
school closure and count period.
Personnel
Mr. Doug Hughes was in Pilot Point September 6 - 22 to support Ms. Kitza
Mr. Brian Cato supports Pilot Point as the cook and custodian, and Mrs. Megs West supports as a substitute
Ms. Marina McGourty arriving in Pilot Point October 6, 2022, through October 20.
Standards-Based System/Curriculum Progress
Online coursework is very supportive.
Technology Progress
Student computers and iPads are working well. Programs are up and running on these devices.
Facility Update
Everything is going well with the school and facilities.
LSAC Activity
No current local interest in an LSAC meeting so far this school year.
Volunteer Report
Michael Janecek volunteered to cook lunch when a substitute cook was not present. Thank you, Michael!
Professional Development
None is taking place at this time.
Pupil Attendance
There have been 8 students on enrollment, although there has only been an average of 5.3 students.
Student and Staff Safety
Nothing to report on student and staff safety this month.
Subsistence Calendar
No comments or considerations around the calendar at this time.
Other
Michele Hughes visited Sept. 26-28 to support MAPS Assessment completion. Thank you for your support,
Assessment Director Moon McCarley & Michele.
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